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August 14, 2018 
 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary 
New York State Department of Public Service 
Three Empire State Plaza, 19th Floor 
Albany, NY  12223 
 
 
Re:  Case 91-M-0927 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Administration of 

Utility Tariffs with Respect to Individually Negotiated Contracts Between Customers and 
Utilities – Tariff Addendum 

 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess, 
 
 National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation (“Distribution” or the “Company”) hereby 
submits the following Addendum to its tariff, P.S.C. No. 9 – GAS: 
 
   Addendum No. 9 
 

The Addendum bears an effective date of September 19, 2018 and supersedes Addendum 
No. 8 filed under subtype “GAS.” 
    
 By way of background, this filing is being completed in compliance with Section 16, 
Leaf 8, Revision 1 (sub-part X), of the Company’s currently effective tariff, as well as the New 
York State Public Service Commission’s (“Commission”) Order Concerning Tariffs Authorizing 
Individually Negotiated Contracts in Case 91-M-0927, issued and effective May 8, 1992. 
 

In a companion filing submitted by the Company today in Case 91-M-0927, Distribution 
has filed a Transportation Agreement with the New York State Public Service Commission, 30 
days prior to becoming effective.   

 
This instant filing addresses the latter requirement of sub-part X, which requires the 

Company to append the new Transportation Agreement to its tariff rate schedule.  As such, the 
Addendum has been updated to reflect negotiated rates from individual contracts between 
Distribution and its customers. 
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Concurrent with this filing, Distribution respectfully requests a waiver from the 

requirements of Public Service Law §66(12) and 16 NYCRR §720-8.1, pertaining to newspaper 
publication.  The proposed tariff changes are being made for consistency and clarification 
purposes, the revisions are largely non-substantive in customer effect, and therefore the expense 
of publication would not serve the public interest. 

 
If you have any questions regarding the Company’s tariff filing, please contact us at your 

convenience. 
 
/s/ Evan M. Crahen     /s/ Ty A. Holt 

Evan M. Crahen     Ty A. Holt 
Director      Senior Attorney 
Rates and Regulatory Affairs    Rates and Regulatory Affairs 
National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation  National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation 
(716) 857-7440     (716) 857-7735  
CrahenE@natfuel.com    HoltT1@natfuel.com 
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